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	MINUTES (APPROVED)



	Chair
	Andy Downton, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Learning and Teaching)

	Present
	Nike Akinde, Roy Bailey, Rachel Fletcher, Chris Fowler, Martin Harris, Stella Heath, Bob Mack, James Morison, Richard Murphy 

	Apologies
	Jo Andrews, Colette Coleman, Liz Warr 

	Secretary
	Nicola Billam, Learning and Teaching Officer


	1.
	Minutes 
	

	
	
	

	
	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 24 January 2007.
	23/07

	
	
	
	

	2
	Matters Arising from the Minutes
	

	
	Agreed
	A mechanism for allocating Essex Teaching Awards is to be decided upon in a meeting between Jo Andrews, Stella Heath and Nicola Billam. It was agreed that Martin Harris would be the Departmental Representative at this meeting.

To arrange a meeting to discuss the mechanism for allocating Essex Teaching Awards. (Action: JA)

	24/07

25/07

	3
	Institutional Audit
	

	
	
	It was reported to the Committee that the next Institutional Audit of the University is scheduled to take place during the week of 10th March 2008. 
A briefing visit by the Audit Team will take place in the week commencing 28th January 2008.

	26/07

27/07

	4
	Personal Development Planning (PDP)
	

	
	Agreed

	The Committee welcomed the proposal for qualified student trainers to be recruited to deliver PDP training to fellow students. It was noted that the proposal has now been approved by Budget Sub-Committee and the Students Union are in the process of recruiting the student trainers. 
The Committee noted the recent technical problems that the myLife ePortfolio has been experiencing. The Committee also noted that the Online Coursework Submission (OCS) service had failed recently at a key submission time. 
The Committee recommended that a central failure strategy should be produced in collaboration with departments. (Action: RM)

	28/07

29/07

30/07

	5
	Thematic Review
	

	
	Agreed

	That the Catalogue of Good Practice being developed as part of the Thematic Review process should be made available online with immediate effect. The document should have a comprehensive search facility and be updated on a regular basis. (Action: RY)
	31/07

	6
	Professional Development Activities
	

	
	
	The Committee noted that the provision of opportunities for professional development in learning and teaching and research had continued to expand during the 2006/07. 


	32/07

	7
	Careers Advisory Service Report
	

	
	
	The Committee noted the report received from the Careers Advisory Service.
	33/07

	8
	Staff Development Report
	

	
	
	The Committee noted the report received from Staff Development.

	34/07

	9
	e-Learning Sub-Committee
	

	
	Approved
	At the last meeting of the Learning and Teaching Committee it was agreed to establish an e-Learning Sub-Committee to act in an advisory capacity for technical and pedagogical issues concerning e-Learning. 

Membership of the e-Learning Sub-Committee to comprise Chris Fowler, Jo Andrews and Keith Brooke and be supplemented as and when necessary with members co-opted from the main Learning and Teaching Committee, and in exceptional cases from outside of the Committee.


	35/07

36/07

	10
	Teaching and Learning Innovation Fund (TALIF)
	

	
	
	Four applications had been received and the Committee agreed that they should all be fully funded subject to the following conditions:
Project 2007/1/01: 
BIOPAC – training in electrophysiology, Promoting ‘research in action’ teaching initiatives
a) Further information to be provided about the request for £6723.52 to purchase equipment, including evidence of need, and, if possible, a range of quotations. 
b) Confirmation that the project will benefit student learning rather than research. 
Project 2007/1/02: 
Exploring the feasibility of MD301 – Strategic Decision Making

a) Clarification as to whether or not the costs of implementing the project model are included in the TALIF application, or whether additional funding would be needed.
Project 2007/1/03
Development of master-level modules in physiological assessment for MSc. Cardiac Rehabilitation and MSc. Sports Science (Fitness and Health) and a work-based learning module for Cardiac Rehabilitation.  

a) Clarification as to whether Dr. Sandercock’s hours can be successfully bought out, given the specialist nature of his teaching.
b) Clarification regarding the collaborative status of the application. If the proposed project is not collaborative, it is recommended that collaboration with e.g. Health and Human Sciences be established.
Project 2007/1/04
Web-centred skills development programme: a pilot project

This project was approved without conditions.

	37/07

38/07

39/07

40/07

41/07

	11
	Any other Business
	

	
	Agreed
Agreed
	a) Standing Item Reports
The Committee requested that a regular report from Student Support should appear as a standing item on the Learning and Teaching Committee agenda. (Action: RF and NB to liaise)  
b) Change Academy

The Committee noted that the University had been successful in its bid to participate in the HEA 2007 Change Academy. Change Academy is designed to support teams from higher education institutions in developing the knowledge, capacity and enthusiasm for achieving complex institutional change. The team from the University will be led by Jo Andrews and will include members from the Careers Advisory Service, Personnel, the Students Union and the Research Business and Development Office. The project will focus on embedding employability and developing a work placement scheme. 

c) Learning Technology Support

The Committee noted the recent establishment of a Learning Technology Team within the Web Support Unit. 
There was a lengthy discussion about the technology and interfaces used at the University. This in particular focused on the myEssex student portal and the applicant portal and considered potential areas for development. These included:

i. the possibility of delivering the Students’ Assessment of Courses (SACs) through the myEssex student portal 

ii. The transfer of students from the applicant portal to the myEssex portal to include more targeted information for new students. 
iii. The migration from WebCT to Moodle, which is planned to take place in 2008/09.
d) Distance Learning

The Committee noted that the framework for the operation of distance learning at the University is out of date. This has caused some difficulties at Southend in relation to part-time degrees in the School of Entrepreneurship and Business that have an online learning content. 

It was agreed that this matter should be referred to the e-Learning Sub-Committee for review and the development of a revised framework, which would then require Senate approval. (Action: CF to lead)  
e) Annual Learning and Teaching Day

The Committee was reminded that the Annual Learning and Teaching Day will be taking place on 11th July. The theme for the day is Supporting Success through Planning and Reflection.

	42/07

43/07

44/07

45/07

46/07


Nicola Billam
Learning and Teaching Officer
June 2007

